
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summerõs Here 
 

By Clay Seachris 
Presidentôs message 

 

Every May the Great Plains Street Roddersô meet-n-eat committee relaxes for the summer as we 

attend the public Siouxland Car Council cruises. It was another fun winter together. Gary and Audrey 

Jorgenson and Terry and Sandy Peterson coordinated some enjoyable weekly Wednesday night socials. 

Many other members did a wonderful job of hosting events, and once again we beat the winter blues. 

Jorgensons and Petersons are already planning for our next winter, and as always, appreciate your ideas 

and input. Every off-season seems to get better as we continue to learn and grow. 

This summer remember to invite your friends and let them know a perfect show car is not necessary to 

be part of the fun. Great cars are cool, but peopleôs great personalities make a longer lasting impression.  

People may join the Great Plains Street Rodders for the cars, but they stay because of the friendships. 

Speaking of friendships, recently we joined together with the SODAKôs from Vermilion and cruised 

to Nickôs Burgers. Eight of our member cars and eight of theirs had a blast and made some instant friends. 

The drive was smooth on the interstate and Brookingôs Main Street offered a variety of lunch stops. We 

have another Brookings Cruise planned for June 2, so keep an eye out for more details and again, your 

ideas and input are appreciated.   

The recent rock-n-roll party at Metro Station was a fun evening. Of course we wouldnôt expect 

anything less from such great hosts. Itôs nice to see such a large group so comfortable with each other that 

grabbing the microphone to sing karaoke and dance was done with such ease.  

 NSRA inspections just wrapped up, also. Our local inspectors did a lot of underside cleaning, making 

small repairs and pointing out possible future mechanical maintenance. Thanks to the volunteer inspectors. 

For a color copy of the newsletter, go to our website greatplainsstreetrodders.com. 
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2011 Weinie Roast  
Verlyn & Barb Ramse, 

ô57 Chevy 



A Pleasant Surprise 
By Bob Schmeichel 
 

 In general, most young people today are so 

engrossed with texting on their phones that nothing else 

matters. If they have any interest in cars, all they want to 

do is turn the key on and go with the radio blasting. Not 

so is the case with our youngest Great Plains Street 

Rodder member, 18-year-old Tyler Swanger. I am proud 

to say Tyler, who can talk to anyone at great length 

about anything including cars, is a good friend to all. 

Still in high school and going to college at the same 

time, his short-term goal is to get a business degree with 

hopes of someday having a business of his own. 

      If you want to know anything about this 1984 Hurst/Olds that he is driving, just ask Tyler. This young 

man is a wealth of knowledge about Oldsmobile and its involvement with Hurst to create standout 

performance cars that have been recognized since the late ó60s. Tyler 

has bought much old memorabilia and anything related to this last 

Hurst-production-year car he is driving, not only to keep it fun, but to 

inform the public with at car shows so history is not forgotten. 

       Besides being production number 1,183 of 3,500 built and only half 

of total production still survive today, Tyler is excited about what the 

Hurst/Olds has that sets it apart from other muscle cars of the same 

1980s era. With the factory wheels, the hood scoop, the front and rear 

spoilers, the T-tops, the special stripes and graphics, and the real high 

performance 307 cubic inch Oldsmobile engine, the thing that he gets 

the most enjoyment out of is seeing the reaction of people when they 

look inside the car and notice the floor shifter. It is a one-off creation 

from Hurst with three levers involved called ñLightening Rodsò for 

manual shifting of the automatic transmission. There is a definite 

learning curve to understanding how that works!! Today with the car still looking good in its original 

factory form and having only 87,000 miles on it, Tyler is really enjoying the feeling he gets from the car 

and what it represents. He said originally it went from just being a car to his biggest hobby as he dug in 

and found out more information, which he continues with today. And as I said earlier, talk to Tyler, you 

will be pleasantly surprised and have a smile on your face. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Sympathy Offered 
 

Our thoughts and prayers are 

with Junie Herschberger and her 

family.  Junies' twin sister, Janice 

Robb, passed away April 23. 

 

Thanks Given 
 

Thank you to all my friends 

for your calls, visits, cards and 

emails as I recovered from nasal 

surgery. Your support meant a 

lot leading up to and following 

the procedure. Susan and I are 

blessed to be surrounded by 

such great friends. Thank you, 

Clay and Susan Seachris.  

 

On Recovery Road 
 

Best wishes go out to Ken 

Levene as he recovers from 

nasal surgery. We also look 

forward to seeing his 1959 

Edsel Corsair as it returns to the 

road with its new paint job. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Back on Her Feet 
 

Best wishes for a speedy 

recover go out to Karen Roe as 

she recovers from orthroscopic 

knee surgery. Sounds like it 

went well, so she and Ron will 

be back on the dance floor soon. 
 

Thanks Metro Station  
 

Thank you to Roger, Cheryl 

and the other Van Noorts for 

hosting a wonderful rock ón roll 

party. It was a memorable night. 

 

Buffalo Days  Cruise-in 
 

 Buffalo Days Free Cruise-in 

is June 1, 6-10 p.m., downtown 

Luverne. Meet for ice cream at 

JJôs Tasty Drive-In, 804 S. Kniss 

Ave. after the show-n-shine. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

Brookings Cruise June 2  
 

Cruise to Brookings is June 2. 

Meet at Flying J at 12:30 p.m. 

then cruise to Brookings and eat 

downtown at 1:30 or 1:45 p.m.  

Brookingôs has dining 

options: SDSU Ice Cream, Pizza, 

Subway and Nickôs Burgers.    

 

Gynecologist Turned 

Mechanic 
 

A gynecologist decided that 

he needed a career change. He'd 

always enjoyed tinkering with 

engines so thought he'd become 

a mechanic. So, he went to 

mechanics school and the final 

test was to strip the engine and 

to reassemble it. He took the 

final test and anxiously awaited 

his score. The day he received 

the results he got quite a surprise 

ï he got 150 percent! He asked 

the instructor if that score was 

correct. The instructor said "yep, 

that's right. I gave you 50 

percent for thoroughly stripping 

down the engine. Next, I gave 

you 50 percent for perfectly 

reassembling it. Then I gave you 

a 50 percent bonus for doing it 

all through the muffler. J 

May Birthdays  
 

Bunny Brady     2 

Barb Ramse     2 

Cheryl Van Noort    5 

James "Jim" Kuhle    6 

Ron Heemstra     23 

Gerry Phillips     24 

Audrey Jorgenson    27 

Roxie Edbright     28 

Virgene Schrader    29 

Candi Hanson     30 

Darla Schmuck     30 

Linda Geister     31 
 

May Anniversaries 
 

Brad and Darla Goebel   4 

Kent and Terri Reilly   9 

Mike and Sheila Miller   17 

Ken and Barb Buchanan   27 

 

June Birthdays 
 

Rickey Brandt     2  

Sarah Stokes     6  

Deb DeBoer     9 

Shirley Fick     10 

Ruby Johnson     12  

Jason Jellis     13  

Grace Lee      13  

Brad Goebel     16  

Larry Golden     19  

Mike Paulson     20  

Mary Ramstad     21  

Denny Heidebrink    22  

 

June Anniversaries 
 

Brian & Grace Lee   4    

Mike & Lori Paulson   4    

Ron & Lynn Hammerschmidt 10    

Clay & Susan Seachris  10    

Gary & Audrey Jorgenson 11    

Larry & Kris Golden   12    

Jeff & Jean Knowlton   13    

Melvin & Dorothy Holmbeck 18 

Mike & Deb DeBoer   25  

  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Recent Event Snapshots 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dareoôs Cruise 
Junie Herschberger 
ô57 Chevy Bel Air 

Brookings Cruise 
Brad and Darla Goebel  

ô36 Dodge Humpback 

Fellow Great Plains Street Rodders  

Brookings Cruise 
Gary Ebright 

ô37 Plymouth 

Dareoôs Cruise 
Dean and Joyce Gough 
ô40 Ford Sedan 

 

Rock ónô Roll Party 
Metro Station 

 


